
WE WELCOME YOU to worship this morning! We are glad you are here, and we invite 

you to worship with us regularly! If you are a visitor, or if you have a prayer or pastoral 

concern, please use the appropriate card in the pew rack. 
 

OUR CHRISTIAN LOVE AND SYMPATHY is extended to the family of Lin Presbury, 

former guidance counselor at Riverheads Elementary School, who passed away last 

Sunday, January 25.  
 

PRAYER CONCERNS – Ray Moyer, John Puffenberger, Jean Bottenfield (heart 

catheterization on Feb. 2 and heart surgery on Feb. 3 at UVA; Jean’s address is 140 

Sugar Loaf Rd., Staunton), Forrest Sheffer, Allen Weikert, Joyce Simmons, Robert Goard, 

Edna Zaccaria, Fera Morrison, Ronnie Giles, Charlotte Lovegrove, Amanda Chandler, 

Wayland “Pete” Lyle, Eugene Tuttle, Reedis Jones, Nan Brown, Chalmers Goshorn, 

Catherine Liggett, Doug Sheets, Mary Margaret Clifton, Tom Larner, and Edna Caron. 
 

CARD OF THANKS:  “Thank you for all the calls, cards and gifts during our recent 

medical situations.  We are both recovering very well at this time and hope to see all 

of you soon. - Frances and Don Hall”  
 

THANKS TO TODAY’S GREETERS: Mildred Brown, Joyce Eavers, Matt Hickey and 

Stacy Robbins. 

   Greeters for next Sunday, February 8 – Elva Tuttle, Reba Edwards, Nancy Durham and 

Sondra Moore. 
 

USHERS FOR FEBRUARY:  East Side - Ed Stone and Glenn Mader, Center Aisle – 

Mike Dundas, West Side - Bill and Elva Tuttle. 
  

CHURCH CALENDAR FOR WEEK OF FEBRUARY 1, 2009: 
 
TODAY       9:55 A.M.  Sunday School for all ages 

11:00 A.M. Worship 
MONDAY       6:30 P.M.             Sisters in Christ Circle (Fellowship Hall) 
          7:00–9:00 P.M.    Officer Training (Choir Room)  
TUESDAY    10:00 A.M. – 3:00 P.M.  Tuesday Club (Fellowship Hall) 
        6:30 P.M.  Cub Scout Den meeting (Hut) 
WEDNESDAY       7:30 P.M.  Choir practice 
THURSDAY       7:00 P.M.  Scout Troop Committee (Hut)  
FRIDAY    P.M.  Scout Pinewood Derby Set-up 
SATURDAY       9:00 A.M.  Pinewood Derby/Blue & Gold Banquet  
      (Fellowship Hall) 
 
NO BIBLE STUDY TONIGHT – Bible Study will resume next Sunday, Feb. 8, at 7 p.m. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

TODAY IS SCOUT SUNDAY.  We welcome the Scouts and their families to worship this 
morning and we thank them for their participation! Hebron has supported Scouting for 
over 50 of the organization’s 99-year history. Scouting can be an important part of 
learning about life and adapting to it.  It teaches relationship-building, outdoor skills, and 
a large variety of other skills, as shown by their number of merit badges participants can 
earn.  Men and women have the opportunity to improve their own outlook and skills by 
leading Scouts in various activities. For more information on Hebron’s scouting program, 
or if you are interested in volunteering to help the Scouts in any way, contact Mike Fallin. 
 

TWO SPECIAL OFFERINGS TODAY! Two special offerings will be received today. As is 
traditional, our loose offering today will go to the Scouts of Troop 122 and Pack 122, in 
addition to other support Hebron provides. Our youth will be collecting for the annual 
Souper Bowl of Caring in the vestibules, with proceeds going to feed the hungry in our 
local community. To give to the Scouts, just place your loose/undesignated offering in the 
collection plate. To give to the Souper Bowl of Caring, put your gift (loose offering or 
check payable to Hebron Presbyterian Church) in the collection buckets in the vestibule. 
Please give generously to support these worthwhile causes! 
 

OFFICER TRAINING – Officer training will be held for newly installed elders on 
successive Monday nights, Feb. 2 and 9, from 7:00 until 9:00 p.m. each night. Newly 
elected elders are required to attend the training, but the training sessions are open to 
any who wish to attend, whether current elders wanting refresher training, or members of 
the congregation who want to know more about the government of the church. 
 

SWEETHEART DINNER – The Men of the Church will host a "Sweetheart Dinner" on 
Saturday, Feb. 14, at 6:30 p.m.  The cost is $10 per person, but the Men of the Church 
will pay for any single women (single, separated, divorced, widowed).  The meal will be 
catered and served by members of the Beverley Manor Elementary School Relay for Life 
Team, with proceeds from the meal to benefit Relay for Life for the fight against cancer.  
Plans are under way to provide entertainment during the meal.  Please come out to 
support this very worthwhile cause.  A sign-up sheet is posted on the bulletin board.  
 

THE 2008 CONTRIBUTION STATEMENTS are available and can be found on the table 
in the Session Room behind the pulpit.  Hebron Presbyterian Church sincerely thanks 
everyone for their continued support of our church. 
 

AS PART OF THE STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE’S PROMISE to provide you with more 
financial information, the following chart will appear in each week’s bulletin. It shows the 
amount needed weekly ($3,629) to meet our budgeted expenses, the previous week’s 
offering amount, YTD total needed, YTD total collected and YTD weekly average and 
YTD plus/minus. 
 

Prev Wks Offering  YTD Total Needed  YTD Total Rec  YTD Wkly Avg  YTD Plus/Minus  
         $2,252          $ 14,516       $ 13,336        $ 3,334    minus $1,180 
 



GREAT NEWS – Thanks to gifts from members of our congregation, Hebron has 
contracted with Taylor & Boody Organ Builders to add another “stop” to our organ.  This 
will allow us to expand the capabilities of the organ and enhance our music to the glory of 
God.  The entire cost of this work was funded by specific gifts to the church.  No 
benevolent funds or general funds were used for this expense.  Many thanks to those 
who contributed to this worthwhile project.  May God continue to bless us all. 
 
JOIN A MINISTRY TEAM! – Members of the Session have been named to head the 
standing committees of the church. Please volunteer to serve on one our committees, 
and join the ministry teams that carry out the work and worship of Hebron Church! Please 
sign up to serve, or contact the elder(s) on the committees. Sign-up sheets are posted on 
the bulletin board outside the Choir Room. Elders and the committees with which they 
will be working are: Cemetery, Larry Mayer; Christian Education, Lora Turnage; 
Commitment/Witness, Mike Fallin, Lorrie Dean; Congregational Ministries, Fred Smiley, 
Jon Arneson, Glenn Mader; Fellowship and Service, Joan Wright; Personnel, Jeff 
Simmons, David Moore; Property, Richard Rathburn, Frank Henderson; 
Stewardship/Finance/Memorial, Mike Ruleman; Worship, Jan Botkin, John Hildebrand. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHURCH DIRECTORY 2009 

 

     Rev.  Frank Wyche, Pastor and Moderator                   Mike Ruleman, Treasurer 



     Larry Mayer, Clerk of Session                                            Tamme Flory, Church Secretary 

ELDERS 
 

Class of 2009 

Michael Fallin (Commitment/Witness), John Hildebrand (Worship), David Moore (Personnel), 
 Richard Rathburn (Property), Mike Ruleman (Stewardship/Finance/Memorial) 

 

Class of 2010 
Jon Arneson (Congregational Care), Glenn Mader (Congregational Care), Jeffrey Simmons (Personnel), 

 Fred Smiley (Congregational Care), Joan Wright (Fellowship/Service) 

 

Class of 2011 

Jan Botkin (Worship), Lorrie Dean (Commitment/Witness), Frank Henderson (Property), 
 Larry Mayer(Cemetery), Lora Turnage (Christian Education) 

 

MISSIONS 
Missionaries to India Scott and Melanie Smith (address:  Block Z, House 3, Naveen Shahdara, New Delhi 110032, India; 

 e-mail: melscofam@sbcglobal.net); and Local Missions Needs 

 

ELDERS EMERITUS 

Raymond Cline, John Ott, Giles Trimble, Elva Tuttle, Bob Wright 

 

DEACON EMERITUS 

Bill Trimble 

 

 MUSIC 

Hannah Bush, Music Director, Chancel Choir Director 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 

Linda Dundas, Superintendent 

 

JUNIOR YOUTH FELLOWSHIP 

Mike and Robin Ruleman, Advisors 

David and Theresa Moore, Advisors   
 

BOY SCOUTS AND CUB SCOUTS 

  Judi Roach, Cub Master                                                                                 Mike Fallin, BSA Representative 

PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN 
 Joyce Coleman, Moderator                                              Donna Kirtley, Treasurer  

       Joan Wright, Church Historian         Meredith Arneson, Memorial Service Coordinator           E. Anne Willard, Moderator Elect 

 

MEN OF THE CHURCH 

Jon Arneson, President                    Haskins Coleman, Vice President              Mike Ruleman, Secretary 

 

TRUSTEES – CHURCH AND CEMETERY 

Elton Hewitt, Jr., Giles Trimble, Elva Tuttle 

 

CEMETERY COMMITTEE 

Guy Wright and Larry Mayer, Co-chairmen 

Linda Brown, Raymond Cline, Mike Dundas, Eric Shiflet, and Noah Turnage   
 

PRAYER CIRCLE 

 Mildred Ruleman, Chairman (886-6793), Hilda Dundas, Assistant (886-0059)  
 

FELLOWSHIP PREPARATION COMMITTEE 

Jon Arneson, Mike Dundas, Larry Mayer, Fred Smiley  
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